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What a show!  It was Heavenly! 
To the dismay of some patrons, ñDrinking 
Habitsò was sold out a week before show 
time.  But to the delight of 
the audience, from the first 
expression on the sweet 
faces of the sisters to the 
twist and turns throughout, 
all were delighted by the 
antics in the convent.  Con-
gratulations to David Sea-
burg, the director, and the 

wonderful cast: Cathy Brenner (Sister Mary 
Catherine), Sharon Costa (Sister Augusta) Pat 
Halon (Sally), Jeff Martini (Paul), Terry Pierce 
(George), Gerry Seaburg (Sister Philamena), 
Judy Shields (Mother Superior), and Dick 
White (Father Chenille). 

        

All tickets are on sale now!     Purchase! 

E-klqbą+ 
Greetings! 
Itôs very ex-
citing to see 

that so many posi-
tive things are hap-
pening and so many 
members are in-
volved making it 
happen. Itôs a busy 
season. Just look at 
the jam-packed 
newsletter!!! 

We just had a sellout 
show, ñDrinking 
Habitsò.  We are 
about to mount our 
next production, 
ñSorry! Wrong 
Chimneyò, another 
very funny show, 
and Cabaret Playersô 
ñLeave ôem Laugh-
ingò in November.  

Thanks again to all 
our members who 
make these produc-
tions a success. It 
takes thousands of 
volunteer hours to 
produce our shows 
in a season. Thatôs 
worth celebrating. 
Our members are 
our most valuable 
assets.  If youôve 
never worked on a 
show, you are miss-
ing some great fun 
and camaraderie. 
Give it a try! 

Flying nuns! 

Director David 
Turducken  
(religious version) 

Mother!!! 
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(E-note contôd) 

On another note, it is encouraging to see all the 
positive feedback on our surveys, and attend-
ance at our kick-off evening in October. Thank 
you to our fellow members who organized and 
put it together.  

To further expand our communications goal 
we are putting together a member feedback 
program. Beginning in 2020 weôll be adding a 
regular agenda item to our board meetings re-
served for member input.  All results of those 
discussions will be in the board meeting 
minutes. We also think this will assist in a 
more productive general membership business 
meeting. John Nerdahl is authoring this memo 
on behalf of the board and it will soon be sent 
to everyone. His memo will add more detail to 
the process. 

Eileen 

Cabaret Playersô 
first production ñLeave 
óem Laughingò will be 
November 8th and 9th 
at 7:00 p.m.  The mat-
inee will be on Sunday afternoon, Novem-

ber 10, at 3:00 p.m. 

Cabaret Players monthly meetings 
are the last Friday of the month at 
the Cimarron Club room starting at 
9:00 a.m.   Coffee and refreshments 
are provided to the Drama Club 
members and guests. The meeting 
agenda is set in in an informal set-

ting to cover prep-
arations for our 
three performanc-
es per season.  

A short skit is performed by our 
members for each meeting. Fred 
Stenzel and Beth DeMarco selected 
ñThe Private Eyeò for our November 
meeting play. Many of our meeting 
skits have gone on to be performed 
for the Cabaret stage performances.  

As a part of the Drama Club, all members are welcome 
at our meetings and encouraged to volunteer to help 
with our performances. Cabaret Players provides act-
ing experience with the aid of reading a short script, 
volunteering with the tech team for sound or mics and 
greeting our patrons as ushers.    

First Impressions 

åCostumes are the first impression that you have of the 
character before they open their mouth ã it really does 
establish who they are.æ ~ Colleen Atwood, Academy Award 

Winner for Best Costume Design. 

We are seeking volunteers to assist with costume 
construction, fitting and alterations. Projects as 
small as hemming a pair of pants or taking meas-
urements is all that will be asked of you.  Then sit 
back, enjoy the show and have the satisfaction of 
being a part of the creative process.  

 Assistance will be needed in 2020 for the upcom-
ing production of "Guys and Dolls". 
 
Please contact Robin Weakland at (425) 444 -9498 
or Laweakland@aol.com. 

ñNot everything that counts can be counted, and not everything that can be counted counts.ò  

(Sign hanging in Einsteinôs office at Princeton) 

HOLIDAY PARTY 

 December 12, 2019 

Tickets on sale starting  5:30 

p.m. at the November 5 Dra-

ma Club Membership Meet-

ing. First Come, First 

Served. 

$25.00 per person or $250 

for a reserved table of 10. 

Contact Jolene for details. 
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The ñOld Broads Moving Companyò Saves the Day! 
It was the first week in September and hope was high that CAM was going to agree to sign the 
lease for the Drama Clubôs new storage area.  
 
Never let it be said that ñold broadsò donôt know how to move, because true to form, the ñOld 
Broads Moving Companyò sprang into action. Knowing that the props and furniture storage 
needed to be severely thinned out, Joy Kreick, Leanne Evans and Pauline Klemmer rolled up 
their sleeves and dove in for two mornings to ñget her doneò.   Six trips to the Goodwill and three 
dumpster loads later, they were almost there.  A pickup of the unwanted furniture by the Luther-
an thrift shop on September 11 and they were down 20% in the furniture inventory and reduced 
35% of the props. However, everything still needed to be packed. 

ñWe proved that teamwork 
makes the dream workò  

After getting the final go-ahead from CAM that the lease real-
ly was going to be signed, a second team of ñThe Old Broads 
Moving Companyò once again sprang into action on Septem-
ber 24th.  In a matter of only four hours, Carol Brown, Arlene 
Birnbaum, Sandy Greenberg, Leanne Evans and Pauline 
Klemmer would fight the dust and lack of oxygen on high lad-
ders to get everything sorted, wrapped, packed, taped and stacked in the properties and props 
department. All of the ñwhatchamacallitsò and ñthingamabobsò were now ready for the big move. 
In amongst the hard labor the gals shared stories and laughed their way to happy exhaustion.  In 

those few hours, Pauline said, ñwe proved that teamwork 
makes the dream workò, and then went to lunch.  The next 
step was to find a moving company to transfer everything on 
very short notice.  Two days later, a 26-foot long truck was 
packed tightly to the ceiling and on its way to the Goodyear 
Flint storage building. It was nip and tuck inside as well as 
outside for a few minutes when the truck backed in with only 
8 inches clearance above the roof! Yikes, it fit! 
 

It took five long hours to load the truck with furniture and 
props and took two hours to unload. The old shelving was 
placed with the furniture stacked two high, using the 3 x 8 ft. 
wood shelves John Rushton had built for us. The metal 
shelves for props could now be on the floor so no one had to 
crawl up a ladder.  
 

Two days later, Larry Anderson and Terry Pierce single-handedly loaded up two 24-foot trucks 
with all the construction materials and tools and headed to the new storage unit for the big job of 
unloading set construction materials and tools.  Shocked, the construction crew didnôt know 
there were so many props and furniture. Likewise, the props and furniture crew didnôt know how 
much lumber there was. Gee, maybe we should have gotten a bigger unit!  The ñold broadsò were 
going to make this work! 
 

After ñSorry! Wrong Chimneyò shelves had to be shuffled around and thin out the old unneeded 
set construction materials.  Anyone who would like to help Larry and Gary with some dumpster 
runs, please give them a holler.  Iôm sure theyôd appreciate the help. Many hands make light of 
the work to be done.   
 

Without a doubt, the ñOld Broads Moving Companyò has proven this! 
Submitted by Pauline Klemmer 
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